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February Newsletter 

                    

 

 

 

President Report 

A busy February kicking off with a Working Bee on Sun 5th 
Feb. A great effort with the side and pathway drains 
cleaned out, sags/thistles removed, target butts repaired, 
distances numbers redone and whipper snipping to clean 
up the entrance, far bank and club house hill. Well worth 
the effort from John, Peter, Tony, Heather, Bella, Lyn R, 
Emma (+ family Lee, Arthur and Tabitha), Jeff G, Alex and 
Trudy. 
 
Our next Working Bee will be in April to clean the field 
course and replace some field target butts. 
 
We are also getting a few quotes for a shade solution on 
the southern side of the Indoors.  
 

 
This one being a meagre $154k as a rough estimate. 
 
Enjoy your shooting, Jeff Garner. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Item Last 6 months Next 6 months 

Administration     

Membership 
Membership has 
increased to 71 
members. 

Numbers may fall 
with the resumption 
of travel. 

Committee 
Full committee, 
meeting monthly 

  

Accounts 
Currently $37k in 
the bank. 

Club house roof 
next major expense. 

Special General 
Meeting 

  Sat 16th July 2022 

Annual General 
Meeting 

  Sat 10th Dec 2022 

Activities     

Monthly 
Club Shoot, Fun 
Shoots, 3 x Come 
N Try 

Club Shoot, Fun 
Shoots, 3 x Come N 
Try 

QREs/Tournaments 
Range and Indoor 
QREs. Seasonal 
tournaments. 

Range and Indoor 
QREs. Seasonal 
tournaments. 

Special   
National Indoors, 
Paringa Day, 
Paringa Payout 

Facilities     

Range 
Working bee 
maintenance of 
butts 

Paringa Payout 
event. New target 
stands. 

Field 
Repairs for field 
tournament 

Clear old packing 
from Field course 
and install new butts 

Indoors 
Refurbished 2 x 
butts 

Another 6 butts 
need work 

Grounds 
Cleared felled tree 
near containers 

Fencing and 
overshoot area old 
target butt wall. 

Projects     

Roof Quotes requested 
Complete roof 
replacement 

Front door   
Replace front door 
with glass sliding 
door. 

Indoor southern outer 
wall shelter 

No action   
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Nominated Volunteers for 2023: 
President: Jeff Garner  
Vice President: Andrew Fluck  
Secretary:  Alex Johnston  
Treasurer:  Trudy Owen  
Recorder: Geoff Dyer  
Tournament Director:  Geoff Dyer  
Couching Coordinator: Jeff Garner  
IT Administrator: Jeff Garner  
Public Relations:  Emma Hutchinson 
AST Delegate 1:  Jeff Garner  
AST Delegate 2:  Geoff Dyer 
Public Officer: Trudy Owen  
Club Couch: Jeff Garner  
Member Protection Officer: Peter Mulholland 
 
Photography Policy  
 
Safety is the number one priority of all members. 
This includes not only physical safety but also 
privacy and member protection and are covered by 
Paringa, Archery Tasmania and Archery Australia 
constitutions, policies and rules. 
 
When you pay your membership, you agree to 

conditions, including “I agree that as a member of 
Paringa Archers Club, I am aware that I have a 
responsibility to respect the Constitution and Rules of 
the associations and affiliations of Paringa Archers 
Club, namely Archery Tasmania and Archery Australia.” 
 
Recently there have been some breaches of these 
policies and rules in the areas of photos/videos and 
range rules. 
 
Please don’t take photos or videos of anyone on 
the Paringa grounds without their consent and in 
the case of minors, the consent of the parent or 
guardian. 
 
Range rules can be found on the outside southern 
wall of the Indoors and the Paringa website. Please 
make yourself familiar with these rules as they are 
there for everyone’s safety. 
 
Perfect ends, Jeff Garner - President  

 
 
Mini Clout Roundup 18-2-2023 
Hi everybody, we had 9 members shooting on the day, Denise 
Frost won overall with a total of 581, good shooting Denise. 
Richard Barnes took out the 60mtrs with a total 513, well done 
Richard. 
Congratulations to Denise and Bella for hitting the clout. 
 
The scores on the day were: 

 Mtrs 1st 
Round  

2nd 
Round  

Total 

Bella Malcolm 40 288 274 562 

Heather Delphin    40 259 259 518 

Denise Frost 40 304 277 581 

Tony Delphin          60 201 194 395 

Carolyn Rouse 60 42 16 58 

Roger Emery 60 207 264 471 

Richard Barnes 60 267 246 513 

Paul Korosi 60 256  256 

Dean Emery 60 236  236 

     

 
The scores are on the website if you want to see more detail. 
There are some interesting developments coming to the Mini 
Clout and Longbow shoots so keep an eye open for them to 
appear. 
Thanks again everyone for coming a week earlier than usual and 
we look forward to seeing everybody for the next Mini Clout on 
25th March.  
Remember The Decathlon is coming, 29th April details TBA. 
Cheers 

Roger and Dean 

Longbow Shoot 

Hello all, 
So our February longbow shoot was held with good 
attendance and some really good scores. 
There were a few faces missing that we all wished had been 
there but due to other commitments were unable to attend. 
Nevermind, the shoot was held in high spirits and in even 
better weather, we also had a ring in front Burnie join us, 
Tony Jones. 
He is always welcome at our club as are other club 
members for our club shoots. 
Our scores are as follows, 
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For the longbow archers. 
Paul 351 
Roger 387 
Tony D 391 
Tony J 400 
Richard 425 
Dean 473 
For the recurve archers. 
Denise 390 
Lyn 402 
Stephen 479 
 
Well done again to all shooters. 
Thank you for your continued support for the club 
longbow shoot. 
It is the people that turn up that make it such a fun 
event. 
I have a little something special planned for the 
longbow shoot next month, stay tuned. 
All will be revealed in time. 
 
On behalf of Brian Swinton, 
Regards, 
Dean. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Reminder for COVID-19 

 

Hi, everyone, just a reminder that we are still observing 
Covid-19 Return to Sport Arrangements. 
Our Covid-19 plan is available on the website for download 
should you wish to read the whole document. 
These are the simplified actions we need to take. 
   - Follow minimum contact procedures wherever possible. 
       - Sanitize all shared equipment. 
       - Practice personal hygiene (e.g wash hands prior to and after 
handling equipment). 
        - Wipe down and clean toilet and clubhouse facilities if you 
use them. 
        - Observe physical distancing wherever possible. 
 
COME AND TRIES  
We are looking for any members who would be willing to 
occasionally participate as a backup come n try team member. 
 
The Saturday schedule is the 2nd and 4th Saturday of the month, 
we currently have 2 full time teams for these days but sometimes 
members just can't make it and instead of putting a further load 
on other team members to try swapping days, we would like to  
have a separate group of members available we could call on. 
 
The Wednesday schedule is the 1st Wednesday from 6:30pm to 
9:00pm. 
 
Any members willing to help please send Jeff  
Garner your contact details and phone number. It will be up to 
individual come n try team members to contact relief members 
and make the arrangements. 
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Schedule for March

 
 

 

 Morning  Afternoon 

Week 1 No event  No event  

Week 2 Come N Try Club Shoot 

Week 3 No Event Longbow Shoot 

Week 4 Come N Try Mini Clout/Couching 

Week 5       No event No event 
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